An

Bord Board Direction
Pleanala BD-018919-25
ABP-319351-24

The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board
meeting held on 13/02/2025.

The Board decided to grant permission generally in accordance with the Inspector's
recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations, and subject to the

following conditions.

Reasons and Considerations

Having regard to the provisions of the Dublin City Development Plan 2022-2028,
including the ‘21’ land use zoning objective for the area, it is considered that, subject
to compliance with the conditions set out below, the proposed development and
development proposed to be retained, would be consistent with Policy QHSNS5
‘Childcare Facilities’ of the development plan; would not seriously injure the
residential amenity of dwellings in the area; would not be prejudicial to traffic safety;
and would comply with the policies and provisions of the development plan and the
Childcare Guidelines 2001. The proposed development and development proposed
to be retained would, therefore, be in accordance with the proper planning and
sustainable development of the area.
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Conditions

1. The development shall be retained, carried out and completed in accordance
with the plans and particulars lodged with the application, except as may
otherwise be required in order to comply with the following conditions. Where
such conditions require details to be agreed with the planning authority, the
developer shall agree such details in writing with the planning authority and the
development shall be retained, carried out and completed in accordance with

the agreed particulars.

Reason: In the interest of clarity.

2. The number of children to be accommodated within the premises shall not

exceed 68 number at any time on any day.

Reason: To limit the development in the interest of residential amenity.

3. The proposed childcare facility shall not operate outside the period of 0730 to
1800 hours Monday to Friday inclusive, except public holidays, and shalt not
operate on Saturdays, Sundays or public holidays.

Reason: In the interest of residential amenity.

4. Within three months from the date of this Order, a Mobility Management Plan
shall be submitted to and agreed in writing with the planning authority. This shall
provide for incentives to encourage the use of public transport, cycling and
walking by residents/occupants/staff employed in the development. This shall
be prepared and implemented by the developer.

Reason: In the interest of encouraging the use of sustainable modes of

transport.
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v. The developer shall submit a Car Park Management Plan and details of bus and
car parking design, layout and management to the planning authority for

agreement in writing within three months from the date of this Order.
Reason: In the interest of sustainable transport and safety.

6. Eight number safe and secure bicycle parking spaces shall be provided within
the site. Provision should be made for a mix of bicycle types including cargo
bicycles and individual lockers. Details of the layout and marking demarcation of
these spaces shall be submitted to, and agreed in writing with, the planning

authority prior to commencement of development.

Reason: To ensure that adequate bicycle parking provision is available to serve

the proposed development, in the interest of sustainable transportation.

Board Member :g //@& Date: 17/02/2025

Dekfan Moore
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